
Ayaan Hirsi Ali: Joe Biden is
deaf, dumb and blind to the
chaos the US has unleashed
The administration is ignoring history by putting blind faith
in the goodwill of the murderous Taliban. 

As the top comment (at time of writing) to this in the an
American administration has handed their identities to the
Taliban.

In a desperate attempt to explain the terrorist attack that
killed the 13 Marines, White House press secretary Jen Psaki
said that it was carried out by IS-K, not by the Taliban, whom
the administration was “consulting with on every aspect of”
the evacuation. Taliban, IS-K, al-Qaeda. These are the best-
known jihadi brands operating inside Afghanistan. Alongside
them are a myriad militant Islamist groups, often aligned with
local tribes and clans. They are rivals as much as they are
confederates. They have different priorities. But not one of
them can be considered a reliable counterparty in the current
situation.

Earlier this week, US secretary of state Antony Blinken stated
that the Taliban “have made public and private commitments to
provide and permit safe passage for Americans, for third-
country nationals, and Afghans at risk going forward past
August  31.”  But  we’ve  already  heard  many  reports  to  the
contrary. Some wishful thinkers would like us to believe that
this is a newer, modern version of the Taliban. However, this
is not the Taliban 2.0. They are showing us who they are
before we’ve even left. Soon after the collapse of the Afghan
government, reports stated that they were “going door-to-door
and screening names at Kabul checkpoints as they hunt for
people who worked with US-led forces or the previous Afghan
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government”.

The recklessness of the Biden team continues to astound me. It
really is as if they are deaf, dumb, and blind – ignoring not
only what is happening on the ground in Afghanistan but also
what has happened in multiple similar situations throughout
history.


